Club Web site - http://www.creweandnantwichramblingclub.org.uk

Outstanding Leaders required for 2017 Winter/Spring programme			Outstanding Leaders & Locations required for 2017 Evening Walks programme			
Date	Location	Walk	Date	Location	Leader	RAMBLING CU
28/05/17	Shutlingsloe	В	06/07/17	REQUIRED	REQUIRED	
25/06/17	Hebden Bridge, Yorks	В	20/07/17	REQUIRED	REQUIRED	\bowtie
					Q	7 0

Items from recent Committee Meeting & General Information

Coach Etiquette - There are no reserved seats on the coach, except for the Walk Leaders and the Treasurer on the Front Seats. The leaving time of the coach at the end of the walk is announced to members before they leave the coach at the start of the walk. Please ensure that you are on the coach, **seated & belted** ready for the coach to leave at the stated time.

Bollington Coach Walk - 30th April 2017 - this is now a Car Ramble due to a large number of Members being away on the Ilfracombe Holiday. The Coach has been cancelled for this date. A number of members have agreed to use their cars which will start from Nantwich Bus Station at 0830 and proceed to Wells Green and ALDI Nantwich Road picking up members at these places. Members who normally get on at Crewe High Street should go to ALDI Nantwich Road. Passengers should be prepared to contribute towards fuel costs, contact Phil Mellor for further information.

Autumn Meal Ramble - this is now arranged for 29th October 2017 at The Hooton Pub, Hooton, Wirral - a Carvery Meal with 3 choices will be available at the completion of the walks, vegetarian options may be possible.

Ramble Information - There are 3 walk boards currently circulating on the coach walks - Winter/Spring 2017, Summer/Autumn 2017 & Evening Walks 2017 - leaders still required for some walks in the first half of 2017 and the latter part of the Evening walk programme. see above

Bowls Evening with Walk alternative - this will take place at The Cotton Arms, Wrenbury on 11th May 2017. Bowlers need to be at the Venue for 1815 to order their meals and be ready to bowl at 1830, bowls will be provided for those who don't have any bowls.

Walkers need to be at the Venue for 1830 to order their meals and be ready to walk at 1900.

Xmas Dinner 2017 - following the success of the 2016 event, the Committee agreed to organise a 2017 event, details later. **Ilfracombe Holiday 2017** - All arrangements for this holiday are now complete, with both excursions for non-walkers and volunteers for the planned walks. Itineries/travel arrangements/luggage labels will be made available for all participants.

Next Reminisce Meeting - Grace Harding has arranged the next meeting on 12th June 2017 at The Farmers Arms, Ravensmoor - meet at 12.00 for 12.15 sit down

Other Social Events - Skittles Evening 7th September 2017 at Bickerton Poacher - more details in the next Newsletter.

Future Holidays - Mallorca Holiday 2018 - enquiries are being made about a week in Porto Soller, Mallorca, half board for late Spring 2018. We expect to have more information and a rough price, possibly by the end of April - if you would like to be contacted when this is available without any commitment.

Please let Marilyn Norbury know (norbsbadgersbank@gmail.com) or 01270 661640 and she will give you an update.

Receiving Club Information by e-mail - a number of members have said that they are not receiving their Newsletters or other club information by e-mail.

Possible reasons - (1) you have not notified us of your e-mail address

- (2) you have changed you e-mail address and have not notified us of the new address
- (3) your e-mail is valid, but the club e-mail had gone into your Junk Mailbox
- (4) your mailbox at your provider's serve is full and will not allow any new e-mails to be received
- (5) we have incorrectly transcribed your e-mail address

In cases (1) & (2) please send and e-mail to the Treasurer Ruth Beach - ruthbeach@uwclub.net and the Newsletter Editor Bryan Roe at news@creweandnantwichramblingclub.org.uk

In case 3, please check your Junk Mailbox,

In case 4, we know of several members in this situation - they have been advised of the need to download their e-mails from their provider in order to empty the mailbox at the server.

In case 5 - we apologise and try to do better to get your e-mail address correct!